
BROOKLYN COMMUNITY BOARD 6 

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION/PERMITS & LICENSES 

NOVEMBER 23, 2015 

 

PRESENT:  
P. BLAKE    P. GIBSON   S. LONIAL  

M. RACIOPPO   M. SHAMES                                          

 

EXCUSED:  

D. BUSCARELLO  G. KELLY   P. LEE 

T. MISKEL  R. MYERS   R. UNDERWOOD                             

 

ABSENT:       

D. CARCACHE   B. FULLER-GOOGINS H. LINK 

S. MILLER    M. PERETZ   L. PINN   

A. ROCK    M. RUIZ   M. SCOTT  

 

GUESTS: 

G. FAETH 

 

*** M I N U T E S *** 

 

There was no quorum present at the meeting and all recommendations will need a motion 

from the floor. 

 

Each of the applicants submitted a certification that it gave timely notice to the community. 

 

No members of the community came to speak for or against any of the applications. 

 

None of the applicants for a liquor license are using an outdoor space and windows will be 

closed at 10PM with respect to each applicant. 

 

Presentation and review of a new on-premises liquor license application submitted to 

the State Liquor Authority on behalf of Brooklyn Bros Corp at 140 7th Avenue 

(between Carroll/Garfield Streets). 

 

The first applicant was Nona on 7th Avenue.  It is a change of ownership but there will be no 

change in the manner of operations. No complaints in the file. 

 

Pauline Blake recommended approval as presented, Mark Shames seconded and it was 

approved 3-0. 

 

 



Presentation and review of a new on-premises liquor license application submitted to 

the State Liquor Authority on behalf of T2 LLC at 506 5th Avenue (between 12th/13th 

Streets). 

 

The second applicant was T2 at 506 Fifth (between 12th and 13th).  Formerly the 5th Estate.  

It is not on a residential block.  It will be operated in the same manner as the prior occupant.   

 

Patrick Gibson recommended approval as presented, Mark Shames seconded, and it was 

approved 5-0. 

 

 

Presentation and review of a new on-premises liquor license application submitted to 

the State Liquor Authority on behalf of Happy RJ INC> at 223 Smith Street (between 

Butler/Baltic Streets). 

 

The third applicant is Happy RJ.  The kitchen will close at 10PM on weekdays and 11PM on 

weekends. 

 

Mark Shames recommended approval as presented, Patrick Gibson seconded and it was 

approved 5-0. 

 

 

Presentation and review of the renewal of a current unenclosed sidewalk café permit 

application submitted to the Department of Consumer Affairs on behalf of Dinosaur 

Bar-b-que at 604 Union Street (between 3rd/4th Avenues) to permit 6 tables and 36 

seats. 

 

Final applicant was Dinosaur Bar-b-que at 604 Union Street (between 3rd /4th Avenues) 

seeking renewal of a sidewalk café to permit 6 tables and 36 seats. 

 

The applicant has no complaints in the file. Does not use outdoor speakers and does not keep 

its doors open.  The number of indoor seats dwarfs the number of outdoor seats. 

 

Sayar Lonial recommended approval as presented, Patrick Gibson seconded and it was 

approved 6-0. 

 

 

There being no further business to come before the committee, the meeting was adjourned. 

 

 

Minutes submitted by Mark Shames. 


